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W
e have come to the 
e n d  o f  a n o t h e r 
eventful year, a year 
fi l l e d  w i t h 
c h a l l e n g e s  a n d 

opportunities.  First of all let us thank 
the Lord and Allah for His protection 
and guidance throughout the year.  The 
fact that as employees and a corporate 
institution we have survived the 
challenges of Covid-19 and still 
operate in a reliable manner, is 
commendable.  The credit goes to all of 
us in the Authority. 

This year in particular has been 
difficult, not only for us in VRA, but 
also the country and the world.  The 
shock of the unexpected outbreak and 
impact of Covid-19 challenged our 
ability to operate reliably under 
circumstances that  we had not 
envisaged in our planning.  On 
hindsight, our collective resolve over 
the last few years to build a resilient and 
financially sustainable institution 
prepared us adequately for the 
challenges.  

As you will recall, we instituted a 
number of measures that ensured that 
not only were our greatest resource, 
the staff, and their families remained 
safe, but also very significantly, we 
maintained our operations without 
any disruptions.  The lessons that we 
have learnt this year will inform our 
corporate strategy in the years ahead.

Colleagues, our Financial Recovery 
Programme (FRP) ends this year but it 
does not end our resolve to make 
efficiency our hallmark.  Having been 
largely successful, we need to ensure 
that we consolidate the gains by 
executing our activities with a private 

I wish you all a Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year.

As we break for the Christmas 
festivities, I encourage you to take 
p e r s o n a l  r e s p o n s i b i l i t y  f o r 
yourselves, your families and close 
associates as you  adhere to all the 
COVID-19 measures and protocols 
provided by Management and the 
Government of Ghana through the 
Ghana Health Service and the 
W.H.O. 

On  beha l f  o f  the  Board  and 
Management and on my own behalf, 
I wish to thank everyone of you for 
y o u r  c o m m i t m e n t ,  s u p p o r t , 
dedication and fortitude during this 
challenging year.  Without your 
support, we would not have made the 
progress that has brought us so many 
forms of recognition and laurels.

Let us return in the New Year, whole 
and healthy to make a positive 
difference to the Authority.

As we prepare towards our 60th 
Anniversary next year, we should be 
guided by the need to modernize our 
institution to make it comparable to 
the best in the industry.  This will be 
driven by considerable investment in 
the digitization of our operations.

sector mindset.  Our Sustainability 
Plan will therefore guide our strategic 
activities in the next five years.  The 
overarching objective is to ensure 
that after financial recovery, the 
Authority remains on a firm path that 
will keep us operationally and 
financially sustainable.

May God bless us all.

 CHIEF EXECUTIVE'S
CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FOR YEAR 2020

Mr. Emmanuel Antwi-Darkwa
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HYDRO GENERATION 
DEPARTMENT

We have worked tirelessly to ensure 
tha t  desp i t e  t he  COVID-19 
pandemic, the generation from our 
Hydro and Solar  Plants  has 
contributed to supporting the 
national energy needs without any 
break in our operations.

Yes the year 2020 has been 
c h a l l e n g i n g ,  h o w e v e r ,  w e 
success fu l ly  comple ted  and 
c o m m i s s i o n e d  t h e  K p o n g 

o God be the Glory 

Tfor the Great things 
he has done! The 
year 2020 is coming 
to an end and as we 
p r e p a r e  f o r  t h e 

Holiday Season, we thank God for 
sustaining us through the year and 
looking forward to a blessed and 
fulfilled new year ahead!

Generating Station Retrofit project 
as well as ensured all maintenance 
work was done to fulfill our 
mandate. What a delight to have 
c o m m i t t e d  a n d  d e d i c a t e d 
Management and Staff who all 
supported and contributed to the 

success stories of the Department 
and the Authority at large.  I am 
truly grateful to you all and say a 
big Ayekoo for showing such 
resilience in the face of the 
COVID -19 Pandemic.
It is such a delight to be part of the 
VRA family, who despite the 
uncertainties of this year, rose to 
the task, working in turns from 
office and home and/or remote, to 
carry out our duties required of us 
and at the same time keeping safe 
as directed by the Chief Executive, 
to fulfil the Authority's Corporate 
goals and discharge our mandate 
to Ghana and beyond.

Sadly, the Hydro Generation 
Department lost two (2) members 
of staff in the persons of Messrs. 
Eric Dogbey and Albert Agbeko. 
They contributed to the success of 

 ING. KEN ARTHUR, DIRECTOR, HYDRO GENERATION

 Ing. Ken Arthur



To all staff, once again Ayekooo, 
you have done so well by working 
very hard to achieve our targets and 
sustaining our department despite 
all the numerous challenges, both 
personal and official. Thank God, 
we made it and God richly bless 
you. As management supports us to 
achieve the best, I know you will 
continue to give your all for the 

our department and we pray and 
believe that they are resting well in 
the bosom of the Lord. 

I wish you and your family a 
heartwarming and fantast ic 
Christmas Holidays. May your 
home be filled with cheers, warm 
memories, good health, good 
tidings and joy. On behalf of the 
management team of Hydro 
Generation and on my own behalf, 
I say thank you for all your 
dedication, commitment to duty 
and great works throughout the 

successes we would accomplish in 
the year 2021 and beyond.

year 2020 and I look forward to an 
amaz ing  new yea r  fu l l  o f 
enthusiasm to do more for Hydro 
Generation and VRA as a whole.

Stay Safe and remember to adhere 
to the COVID-19 protocols, for 
yourself and your families as you 
enjoy the Holiday festivities. 

I wish you all a Merry Christmas 
and a very prosperous New Year. 
Shalom!
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COMMERCIAL SERVICES  
DEPARTMENT
DR. ISAAC ADJEI DOKU, DIRECTOR, COMMERCIAL SERVICES

We are also commending all VRA staff, 
especially our colleagues in the 
operational departments that kept our 
generating plants running to ensure 
availability of power to our esteemed 
customers. This allowed us to maintain 

As we look back over the challenging 
year, we wish to express our gratitude 
to all our stakeholders, especially 
VRA's mining, manufacturing and 
distribution customers for their 
immense cooperation towards the 
success of VRA during this period.

h e  y e a r  2 0 2 0  i s 

Tgradually drawing to a 
close.  We are very 
grateful to God for how 
far He has brought us 
d e s p i t e  t h e  g l o b a l 

C O V I D - 1 9  p a n d e m i c  a n d  i t s 
associated challenges.

our customers and enhance our 
reputation as a dependable partner 
within the energy sector.

From the Commercial Services 
Department, we wish all staff a 
pleasant and restful break, while 
observing the required COVID-19 
protocols. 

A l t h o u g h  t h e  y e a r  h a d  b e e n 
challenging to say the least, the 
Commercial Services Department 
continued to make steady progress in 
exp lo r ing  and  a t t r ac t ing  new 
customers to ensure that we “Sustain 
Our Position As Market Leader” 
within the power generation industry 
in Ghana. We will continue to explore 
for new customers both within and 
beyond our borders in the coming year 
and we can only at this time say the 
prospects are bright and exciting.

It is my firm belief that the New Year 
will bring us renewed hope, good 
health, long life, energy and greater 
success.

I wish you all a Merry Christmas and 
a Happy New Year. 
God bless VRA.  God bless you all !!!

Dr. Isaac Adjei Doku
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AUDIT  
DEPARTMENT
EBENEZER K. OMARI-MIREKU, DIRECTOR, AUDIT 

As the year draws to a close with 
Christmas Festive season, let us set our 
expectations on Almighty God for the 
coming year. We should extend God's 
merciful love and unmerited favour to 
each other. 

he year 2020 has been an 

Teventful one, with unusual 
levels of uncertainties. It is 
the year that ushered in a 
situation we now call “The 
New Normal” that affects 

and may continue to affect our lives and 
the way we conduct our business as a 
corporate entity in the foreseeable future. 
Though the myriad of factors that affect 
our fortunes persist and continue to get 
more complex, our God has certainly 
been faithful. Additionally, with the 
support of the VRA Risk and Audit 
Committee, Executives, Management 
and our Clients, the Audit Department has 
come this far.

The year ahead may bring its own 
challenges. However, leveraging on our 
values and the guidance of God, we are 
sure of achieving our objectives. The 
assurance and confidence we have is to 
work as a team, keep focused, show 
commitment, and support VRA attain 
greater heights. 

As assurance providers, we remain 
resolute in helping Management 
achieve its objectives and add value to 
operations of the Authority in line with 
the sustainabil i ty init iat ives by 
p r o v i d i n g  t i m e l y  a d v i c e ,  a n d 
recommend improvement to our 
governance, risk management and 
control systems. 

May the Gracious God bless us now and 
always and show us His favour 
throughout the 'value journey' in the 
years ahead.

On behalf of the Audit Team, we wish 
all staff and sundry, 

A MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY 
NEW YEAR!

In the coming year, Internal Audit will 
enhance i ts  col laborat ion with 
Management to better appreciate the 
changing environment and varied 
needs of our stakeholders. We will 
continue to leverage on technology and 
develop innovative approaches to 
enhance our processes and improve the 
efficiency and effectiveness of our 
assurance and advisory services. This 
w e  c a n  a c h i e v e  t h r o u g h  t h e 
determination of our cherished and 
competent workforce.

Ebenezer K. Omari-Mireku
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INVESTMENT  
DEPARTMENT
RICHARD AHENKORA OSEI, DIRECTOR, INVESTMENT

olleagues, another year 

Cis gradually coming to 
an end and for most of 
us if we had the power, 
we would move the 
days faster to bring this 

year to a quicker close.  It has been a 
challenging year.  However, while most 
bus ine s se s ,  o rgan i za t i ons  and 
economies  g loba l ly  have  been 
negatively impacted by the COVID-19 
pandemic, the Authority has continued 
to weather through the storm.  We are 
indeed Thankful and Grateful to God 
Almighty for seeing us through this 
year.
Lessons have been learnt and changes 
have been made as a result of the 
pandemic to leveraged IT resources in 
various forms to improve our business 
processes.  The Investment Department 
has made good use of technology to 
engage, track and evaluate our various 

Subsidiaries and SBU to achieve 
results while pursuing Strategic 
Business Partners for Akosombo 

Hotels Limited (AHL), Kpong Farms 
Limited (KFL) and Volta Lake 
Transport Company Limited (VLTC) 
respectively.

I would like to take this opportunity to 
congratulate all Staff, for braising 
through the daunting times we found 
ourselves, to work remotely from 
home and offices and in our various 
capacities to keep the organization 
moving.  As we take stock of the year, 
I urge all staff to put in more effort in 
the coming year to achieve our new 
corporate strategic Sustainability 
Plan.

I wish you all Merry Christmas and a 
Prosperous New Year.
Thank you.

Let us also look positively forward to 
the new year as we celebrate our 60th 
Anniversary.

Richard Ahenkora Osei

eric.paatey
Stamp
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HUMAN RESOURCES  
DEPARTMENT
MR. ERIC MENSAH BONSU, DIRECTOR, HUMAN RESOURCES

hough 2020 has been a 

Tchallenging year for the 
Department and the 
Authority as a whole, 
we have been able to 
chalk several successes. 

We are grateful to God and also for the 
support of Management.

Despite the challenges faced this year, 
the HR Department did not relent in 
delivering its mandate. We took every 
opportunity presented to us and made 
the best out of the situation. 

It is now time to celebrate Christmas 
so let us enjoy the season with our 
families and friends whiles observing 
all COVID-19 protocols. Christmas is 

Our ability to adapt and work together 
as a team has been tested in the wake 
of the unexpected changes imposed by 
the outbreak of the COVID-19 
pandemic. It has also taught us 
valuable lessons and new ways of 
conducting our business for 2020 and 
beyond.

The teamwork has been effective and 
led to all these successes. As we reflect 
on the challenges and successes of 
2020, we look forward to the future 
with a positive outlook and embrace 
the new norm with adaptability and 
innovation as our most essential skills 
going forward.

a t ime to show appreciat ion, 
therefore, we should all endeavour to 
give back to families, friends and the 
society. Make merry, have the best of 
the season and return from this 
Christmas break well rejuvenated.

I wish all staff and their families a 
merry Christmas and a prosperous 
new year.

As we go on a well-deserved break, I 
wish to thank all staff of the 
Department for their dedication to 
work. To our clients and stakeholders 
we appreciate  your  awesome 
support. A special thanks goes to 
Management for the support HR 
Department received during 2020. 

Mr. Eric Mensah Bonsu



VRA NEWS ►

9corpcomm@vra.com / www.vra.com | 

REAL ESTATE & SECURTIY
SERVICES DEPARTMENT
SURV DAVID ADOMAKO-MENSAH, DIRECTOR, REAL ESTATE & SECURITY SERVICES

ll too soon, 2020 has 

Acome to an end and 
w e  e x p r e s s  o u r 
heartfelt gratitude 
and thanksgiving to 
the Almighty God for 

seeing us through a very difficult year 
in  the  wake of  the  COVID-19 
pandemic.

Being a service oriented Department 
where we mostly interact face to face 
with clients, customers and the general 
public in the performance of most of 
our functions, there has been a 
significant reduction in our 2020 
projected revenue due to compliance 
with the general COVID-19 Protocols 
including the Social Distancing Rules.  
We have had to shut down our 
Hospitality Trading Outlets, like the 
Mess Halls, Cafeteria, Restaurants and 
Club Complexes in a bid to save lives.

A major milestone achieved was the 
re-structuring of the Real Estate & 
Security Services Department with 
the aim of achieving greater efficiency 
in operations, better positioning of our 
human capital and most importantly 
securing and protecting our Power 
Installations, Assets and Staff of the 
Authority.

All these notwithstanding, the 
Department performed creditably, 
leveraging on IT in the performance of 
other mandatory functions, with staff 
working sometimes from home.

Going forward into 2021,  the 
Department is poised to launch into 
the Sustainability Plan and tackle its 
Strategic Initiatives headlong, thanks 
t o  a  s t r o n g  Te a m  Wo r k  a n d 
Commitment spirit from staff.

We thank all of you for your 
contributions, persistent efforts, 
dedication and loyalty throughout the 
year, 2020. 

We wish all Real Estates & Security 
Services staff and the entire staff of 
VRA a Merry Christmas and a 
Prosperous New Year and Happy 
60th Anniversary. May this time of 
the year bestow on us Divine health 
and the strength to move on with our 
goals and aspirations as an Authority 
in the years ahead.

Afi Hyia Pa!

Surv David Adomako-Mensah
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VRA SCHOOL
MR. ERIC MENSAH BONSU, DIRECTOR, VRA SCHOOL 

In January 2020, we had expectations of 
exceeding our efforts and achievements 
attained in 2019. We were poised and 
hopeful of maximizing every minute of 
the hour to our advantage, until the 
emergence of the dreadful novel COVID-
19 pandemic that cruelly came to stop us 
in our tracks.  However, in the face of it 
all, I am proud to be counted as part of 
VRA's multifaceted professional team, 
whose teamwork and strength has 
projected the Authority as a formidable 
force to our world and made us stand tall 
among our competitors, to the extent of 
attracting admiration from far and near.

s we approach the end of 

Athe year,  2020, my 
personal outlook and 
r e fl e c t i o n  o n  t h i s 
eventful year, is simply 
that of gratitude to the 

almighty God, whose love, goodness and 
grace has seen us through the pandemic to 
date.

In my capacity as the Head of the VRA 
Schools and a parent, the thought of the 

Thankfully, the year is drawing to a 
close, and we now have the opportunity 
to reflect and evaluate on hindsight, the 
challenges we faced, and how we tapped 
into the store of skills, knowledge and 

We could not have achieved the feats we 
are touting without the support we 
received from the indefatigable, valiant 
and extremely people-centered VRA 
Executive and Management, as well as 
the Schools' Board who were in constant 
engagement with the Schools' team 
every step of the way.  They left no stone 
unturned in ensuring that we created a 
safe environment for all, giving us the 
motivation to strive harder to provide 
excellent service to our valued clients.    

necessary restrictions placed on 
educational activities, got me extremely 
worried. Yet, the Schools' team – 
leadership, staff and even students - 
exhibited enormous strength and 
adopted a positive approach in applying 
innovative techniques to effectively 
manage the resumption of School 
activities, successfully.

Let us all prepare to enter the year 2021 
with zeal and a positive paradigm to 
achieve the CE's Vision for the “New 
VRA beyond Aid”.

We wish all staff a very warm and 
hearty festive season.  Just as you 
worked hard, so do you deserve to be 
celebrated with praise, unconditional 
appreciation and expressions of love 
for our lives and contributions made 
this year.  

abilities our great institution (the New 
VRA) has instilled in us through years 
o f  t r a i n i n g  a n d  d e v e l o p m e n t .  
Collectively our individual stores of 
wealth (minds and hands) came to bare 
to surmount every hurdle in the way.

Regrettably, we lost a few colleagues to 
the pandemic and we salute them for 
their gallant efforts, and contributions 
to the Authority, and extend our deepest 
sympathies to the family members they 
left behind. 
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ENGINEERING SERVICES 
DEPARTMENT
EBENEZER A. KORAMOA, DIRECTOR, ENGINEERING SERVICES 

The year saw the Authority continuing 
with the implementation of its Flagship 
5-year strategic plan dubbed 'BRAISE' 
aimed at restoring the finances of the 
Authority. 

e have every cause 

Wto be thankful to 
God Almighty for 
seeing us through 
another challenging 

but eventful year.

We started the year very hopeful of 
executing myriad of projects planned 
for the year. However, with the advent 
of the COVID-19 pandemic and its 
attendant effects on lives, sub-regional 
and world economies, some of our 
activities experienced some delays. As 
a  depar tment ,  we  have  had  to 
restructure and re-prioritize our 
activities as part of a concerted effort by 
the Authority towards the push to 
attaining Financial Recovery and also 
meet our own set targets. 

Dear Colleagues,

I am proud to have such dedicated staff 
i n  t h e  E n g i n e e r i n g  S e r v i c e s 
Department who are willing to work 
under harsh and unfavourable 
conditions just to accomplish set 
targets. It is gratifying to note that 
notwithstanding the challenges faced 
by the Authority as a result of the 
pandemic and for which reason we 
have had to forgo certain privileges at 

For other infrastructural projects, the 
rehabilitation works on the Oxidation 
Pond for Akosombo was completed 

times, the department I must say 
stayed on course and still achieved 
some successes in its assigned 
responsibilities, notable among them 
b e i n g  t h e  c o m p l e t i o n  a n d 
commissioning of the 6.5MW Solar 
Power Project in Lawra, and the 
Solar Plant at Kaleo which is on 
schedule  and expected to  be 
c o m m i s s i o n e d  e a r l y  2 0 2 1 , 
c o m p l e t i o n  o f  S u p p l y  a n d 
Installation of Unit Transformer for 
TTPC Station 2, awarded contract for 
commencement of Akuse rooftop 
solar project for institutional and 
residential buildings, completion of 
Geotechnical Investigation for site 
for remodeling of VRA Academy 
Phase 3, issued RFP for Transaction 
Advisor for 75MW Wind Power 
Project 1 Studies and conducted 
Appraisal Mission with KfW on the 
Kaleo Solar Power Project 2.  

Ebenezer A. Koramoa
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and taken over and that of Akuse 
expected to be completed by the end of 
the year. Rehabilitation and conversion 
of the Administration Building into 
VRA Hospital Annex in Aboadze was 
completed, completed Construction of 
Storm Drains along Casely Hayford 
High  S t ree t  in  Akosombo and 
completed Rust Control Refurbishment 
Works for Aboadze and Tema Thermal 
Plants. As Owner's Engineers for the 
Ministry of Energy, a number of SHEP 
IV projects  were  substant ia l ly 
completed in the Northern, Bono East, 
Ahafo and Bono Regions of the 
country.
The department also fulfilled its 
m a n d a t e  o f  c o l l e c t i n g  h y d r o -
meteorological data from the Volta 
Catchment area as input for flood 
forecasting and lake monitoring which 
wil l  guide the Authori ty in i ts 
operations, especially the sustainable 
drafting of the lake for hydropower 
generation. This culminated in the 
prediction of good inflow into the Volta 
Lake and a projected reservoir 
elevation of 269.04 at the end of the 
flood season, and from all indications 
we are likely to stay within the 
projected elevation a feat which 
deserves commendation. We also 
developed the Energy Capacity Supply 
Balance for 2021 and carried out the 
mandated Quarterly Updates to the 
2020 Energy Supply Plan to guide 

I am of the conviction that staff of the 
department would in the coming year 
and years ahead continue to live the 
tenets of the 'BRAISE'/New VRA 
even as the Authority strives to sustain 
and consolidate the gains under the 
first phase of the Financial Recovery 
Plan and help the Authority become a 
resilient, sustainable and growing 
organization capable of withstanding 
any competition within the Energy 
Sector.

In the coming year, the need for 
prudent management of resources and 
t h e  n e e d  t o  a v o i d  p r o fl i g a t e 
expenditure as far as the department's 
budgetary allocation is concerned 
cannot be overemphasized since the 
Authority's finances are not out of the 
woods yet. I hope I can once again 
count on your support when called 
upon to make some sacrifices.

decision making by the Executive and 
also guide the operation of the 
Authority's plants.  Dam Safety 
Monitoring proceeded as planned with 
safety checks being conducted after 
the earthquake in Accra in June 2020. 

The year under review unfortunately 
saw the passing on of one of our own, 
Nicholas Yao Dzodogbe (Principal 
Driver). May his soul rest in perfect 
peace till we meet.

May I on behalf of Management and 
myself take this opportunity to 
express my gratitude towards you all 
for your hard work and dedication to 
duty and wish you and your families 
Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Prosperous New Year.

Please stay safe during the festive 
period by observing all COVID-19 
protocols and God bless us all.

 It is my expectation that in spite of 
the fact that COVID-19 is still raging 
on, together we will strategize to 
contain the effects of the pandemic on 
our activities and forge ahead to 
achieve greater success in the coming 
year and the years ahead even as we 
continue the expansion of Kaleo and 
Lawra Solar Projects from 17MW to 
35MW and also the development 
activities of the wind power projects. 
It is therefore my hope that each and 
every one of us will put his/her 
shoulders to the wheel so that 
toge ther  we  can  address  the 
challenges ahead to enable the 
Authority, in general, and the 
Engineering Services Department, in 
particular, meet their set targets. My 
fervent prayer is that you will all 
exhibit the same conscientiousness, 
team spirit and dedication to duty to 
enable the department pursue its 
mandate. 
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ENVIRONMENT & SUSTAINABLE
DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
JOHNSON HLORDJIE, DIRECTOR, ENVIRONMENT & SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT

e have come to 

Wyet another end 
of year and the 
Env i ronment 
and Sustainable 
Development 

Department (E&SDD) wishes to seize 
this opportunity to wish everybody a 
happy new year. 

The year 2020 has been a year that 
would go into our history as that of the 
outbreak of the dreaded covid-19 
pandemic which, like the other 
departments, forced us into an 
unplanned retreat. A period where 
Depa r tmen t s  had  t o  t r unca t e 
operations, pause and restrategize to 
accommodate what the pandemic 
called for.

E&SDD got itself so close to the path 
of danger on account of its contractual 
relationship with AFCONS, the 
company undertaking the railway 
construction works at Senchi. Our 
Maritime Services unit staff on duty 
with the company got critically 
exposed to the pandemic after a 
number of expatriate staff of the 
company were diagnosed positive. 
Luckily, none of our staff got infected. 

O n  o u r  C o r p o r a t e  S o c i a l 
Responsibility front, the Authority, 
through E&SDD, continued to 
provide support of various kinds to 
the Fifty Eight (58) communities 
who are impacted by operations of 
Akosombo and Akuse dams.

It is gratifying to acknowledge the 
e x t e r n a l  r e c o g n i t i o n  o f  o u r 
performance in this area following 
which a number awards including the 
following were given the Authority. 
They are;

1.) The best CSR Company of 
the year, instituted by Ghana Energy 
Awards.

2.)  Best company for provision 
of clean water by Ianmatsun Global 
Services LTD

Johnson Hlordjie
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3.) Best Company for provision of 
Sanitation Facilities also by Ianmatsun 
Global Services LTD

In the year 2021, we commit to 
continue to maintain our support for the 
i m p a c t e d  c o m m u n i t i e s .   O u r 
Community Development Program 
(CDP) will continue with our support 
for students on our scholarship list who 
are now moving into the second year of 
their tertiary education.  Support for 
Technical Vocational Education 
&Training (TVET) within the impacted 
communities aimed at equipping 

Our performances in the various other 
key effectiveness areas, including 
watershed management, disinfestation 
activities,  maritime operations, 
schistosomiases control etc were very 
appreciable in spite of the hiccups of 
the pandemic.

beneficiaries with the necessary 
knowledge and skills would also be 
rolled out.

With the collaboration of EPA, the 
media and other key stakeholders, we 
will roll out our climate smart energy 
plan campaign for our stakeholders to 
acknowledge the important role VRA 
is playing in the climate change 
agenda.

It is hoped that covid-19 restrictions in 
various countries that affected the 
commencement of dredge operations 
in the Lower Volta under the PPP 
arrangement would be eased to enable 
the contractors to move to site and 
commence operations.

All other areas of our operations 
would be given the required serious 
attention to ensure all targets are met.

We also recognize and appreciate 
support from our staff, Management 
and all stakeholders whose immense 
roles that helped us to achieve our 
contribution to the sustainable 
operation of the Akosombo and 
Kpong dams. We hope we can 
continue to count on you for similar 
support in our collective objective of 
working to transform and maintain 
VRA as a resilient, viable and 
financially strong organization 
having multiple business interests 
compr i s i ng  s ubs id i a r i e s  and 
affiliates, as we move into 2021.

We wish everybody a happy and 
prosperous new year



15corpcomm@vra.com / www.vra.com | 

VRA NEWS ►

LEGAL SERVICES
DEPARTMENT
ELLEN BANNERMAN-QUIST, DIRECTOR, LEGAL SERVICES

Once again, it has come to that time of 
the year for making resolutions and 
seeking new beginnings. The year 2020 
came with its own unprecedented and 

I
 wish to commend staff of LSD 
for their unrelenting and tireless 
efforts throughout 2020 to ensure 
that we delivered on our mandate. 
During the year, we also enjoyed 

the cooperation of our various client 
departments in the delivery of our 
services. A big thank you to all and 
sundry for the support!

peculiar challenges giving greater 
impetus for new life and new 
beginnings. As we celebrate the 
Yuletide with family and friends, let us 
also take time to go into quiet 
reflection on the events of 2020 and 
renew our bonds with our God and 
Maker in the presence of Christ 
amongst us. Let us share spiritual gifts 
in fellowship and love as we pray for a 
happy and prosperous New Year 2021, 
and welcome it as the year of new 
beginnings filled with brightness and 
light! 

Happy Year of Anniversary to VRA 
and a Merry Christmas and Happy 
New Year 2021 to all!

May the Peace and Joy of Christmas 
fill us and enlighten our homes!

We have come this far by Grace
“Emmanuel” - God is with us!! 

Ellen Bannerman-Quist
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T
he season of unity, love 
and joy is here with us 
again. As we draw the 
curtain down on 2020, it is 
time for us to reflect on the 

goodness and mercies of God Almighty 
towards us, our families and the 
Authority as a whole. 

This year has been nothing less than 
eventful. Though we were faced with 
some challenges, the Authority in the 
face of pressure, persevered to attain 
some notable achievements.
In the face of the COVID-19 outbreak, 
staff have adapted and thrived in the 
“new normal” of doing business 
globally. We have, in pursuit of our 
BRAISE Strategy, been able to increase 
our Energy Sales due to the Export 
Market expansion in Togo/Benin and 
Burkina Faso.  

While the Authority continued to 
extend its tentacles to other countries, 
we were also glad to have received into 

the Strategy Department, the Risk 
Management Section of the Internal 
Audit Department. Again, we saw the 
re-organization of the Strategy 
Management functions into Strategy 
Management & Planning and the 
Corporate Performance Monitoring & 
Evaluation.

 
Most of our duties as a Department, 
were performed in a teleworking 
environment, where interactions 
with various client departments and 
stakeholders were virtual and this 
made it possible to meet planned 
t a rg e t s  d e s p i t e  i n t e r m i t t e n t 
connec t i v i t y  cha l l enges  and 
conflicting meeting schedules.

As  we  ce lebra te  our  modes t 
successes, our journey to the “New 

In the coming years, our crafted 
Sustainability Plan 2021-2025 is 
expected to propel us closer to the 
outcomes as outlined in our BRAISE 
Strategy; of ultimately becoming a 
Resilient, Sustainable and Growing 
Multi-business organization. Our 
role as a department, is to ensure we 
police the strategy, identify the risks 
and assist VRA achieve the results as 
expected. We pledge to continue to 
perform this role as effectively as 
possible.

Alfred Sackeyfio
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VRA” must be underpinned with 
attitudinal change, in line with private 
sector philosophies and approach to 
work. I will therefore urge all to 
acknowledge that, as change in itself 
may be difficult to adapt to, a refocused 
mindset  towards achieving the 
corporate aim of a 'NEW VRA' is key. 
This can be realized if as staff we act 
and do things differently; with urgency, 
sense of purpose, innovation and cost 
consciousness.

Within our various departments, 

sections, units and offices, let us all 
endeavour to make an impact in the 
delivery of assigned duties and tasks 
as they feed into our corporate success 
of maintaining market leadership in a 
highly competitive energy sector.

As dedicated employees of the 
Authority, I would like to admonish us  
that during this season of reflection 
and celebration, let us examine 
ourselves; refocus on the reasons for 
the season, celebrate, but be mindful 
of our health and safety.  COVID-19 is 

I wish us all a very Merry Christmas 
and fulfilling New Year!!!

still with us and as we go home, 
protect your families and yourselves 
from any danger and return in 2021, 
reenergized to contribute our quota to 
mother Ghana. 

Let us mask up always when in a 
public place and be reminded that 
”WEARING IS CARING”

 IS THE DAY THAT HOLDS ALL TIME TOGETHER

Christmas





☼  Accountability

☼ Commitment

☼ Trust

☼  Integrity

☼ Teamwork

OUR VALUESOur Mission:
The Volta River Authority exists to power economies and 
raise the living standards of the people of Ghana and West 
Africa. We supply electricity and related services in a reliable, 
safe and environmentally friendly manner to add economic, 
financial and social values to our customers and meet 

stakeholders' expectations.

 

Please send your concerns, questions, congratulatory messages, 
issues, worries, suggestions, etc., to corpcomm@vra.com

For further information/enquiries, contact
Corporate Communications Unit, 
Corporate Office. Tel: +233 302 664941-9 Ext. 252, 236 & 453
PLC 724252/413/309/453. Also visit www.vra.com


